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9:30 a.m. Welcome and opening remarks
Amy Rohling McGee, President, Health Policy Institute of Ohio 

9:35 a.m. Benefits and challenges of autonomous and connected vehicles
Rep. Doug Green, Chairman, Ohio House Transportation and Public Safety Committee, 
Ohio House of Representatives

9:50 a.m. Balancing the promises and perils of technological innovation to improve health	
Christopher Koller, President, Milbank Memorial Fund

10:20 a.m. Telehealth: A bridge to mental health and addiction treatment services			 
Mei Wa Kwong, Executive Director, Center for Connected Health Policy

10:45 a.m. Panel: Telehealth services being provided in Ohio and state-level policy implications

•	Kimberly Anderson, Chief Legal Counsel, State Medical Board of Ohio
•	Teresa Lampl, Interim CEO, The Ohio Council of Behavioral Health & Family Services 

Providers
•	Scott Huddle, Strategic Account Executive, OptumHealth
•	Sara Zolinski, Medicaid Health Systems Administrator, Ohio Department of Medicaid

11:30 a.m. Lunch and networking

12:15 p.m. Transportation innovation as the “great equalizer”
Brandi Braun, Deputy Innovation Officer, City of Columbus

12:40 p.m. Activity break

12:55 p.m. Panel: Innovations in data analytics

•	Brian Fowler, Chief Data Officer, Ohio Department of Health
•	Dan Paoletti, Chief Executive Officer, Ohio Health Information Partnership
•	Alex Vaillancourt, Chief Information Officer & Senior Vice President, Informatics,     

The Health Collaborative

2:00 p.m. Evaluation and closing comments
Amy Rohling McGee, President, Health Policy Institute of Ohio

Agenda



The Health Policy Institute of Ohio thanks the following organizations for their generous support  
of today’s event

Interested in sponsoring HPIO’s 2019 forum series?
Contact HPIO President Amy Rohling McGee at 614.545.0750 or arohlingmcgee@hpio.net

Silver series sponsors

Gold series sponsors

Bronze series sponsors



Speaker biographies

Rep. Doug Green 
Chairman of the Ohio House Transportation and Public 
Safety Committee, Ohio House of Representatives

State Rep. Doug Green is currently serving his fourth 
term at the Ohio House of Representatives. He 
represents the 66th District, which includes all of Brown 
County, as well as southeastern Clermont County.

Prior to serving in the House, Rep. Green served as 
the auditor of Brown County, where he has been an 
elected official for 28 years. Other jobs he has held 
include his work at Saul’s Construction in Clermont 
County, the Ohio Department of Transportation, 
Trinity Industries in Mt. Orab and the Brown County 
Habilitation Center.

Rep. Green, who was one of seven children, comes 
from a family that has been active in farming, 
operating a small family business and serving their 
community.

Christopher Koller, MA 
President, Milbank Memorial Fund

Christopher F. Koller is president of the Milbank 
Memorial Fund. Before joining the Fund, he served 
the state of Rhode Island as the country’s first health 
insurance commissioner, an appointment he held 
from March of 2005 through June of 2013. Under 
Mr. Koller’s leadership, the R.I. Office of the Health 
Insurance Commissioner was nationally recognized for 
its rate review process and its efforts to use insurance 
regulation to promote payment reform, primary care 
revitalization, and delivery system transformation. 
The Office was also one of the lead agencies in 
implementing the Affordable Care Act in Rhode Island. 

Prior to serving as health insurance commissioner, Mr. 
Koller was the CEO of Neighborhood Health Plan of 
Rhode Island for nine years. In this role he was the 
founding chair of the Association of Community 
Affiliated Plans. Mr. Koller has a bachelor’s degree, 
summa cum laude, from Dartmouth College and 
master’s degrees in management and religion 
from Yale University. He was a member of the IOM 
Committee on Essential Health Benefits and serves in 
numerous national and state health policy advisory 
capacities. Mr. Koller is also adjunct professor of 
community health in the School of Public Health at 
Brown University.

Mei Wa Kwong, JD 
Executive Director, Center for Connected Health Policy

Mei Wa Kwong joined CCHP in March 2010 as a 
Policy Associate and was named Executive Director in 
January 2018. Ms. Kwong leads the organization’s work 
on public policy issues as they impact telehealth on the 
state and federal level.  She is also the project director 
for the National Telehealth Policy Resource Center.

Ms. Kwong is a nationally recognized expert on 
telehealth policy. In her current role at CCHP she 
works with the organization’s multitude of national and 
regional partners on telehealth issues and oversees 
CCHP’s projects, provides policy technical assistance 
to state and federal lawmakers, industry members, 
providers, consumers and others. She manages CCHP’s 
staff and works closely with CCHP’s consultants. She has 
been published in peer review journals and is a sought 
after speaker at national conferences. 

Prior to joining CCHP, Ms. Kwong was a public policy 
analyst for Children’s Home Society of California, 
working on child care and early education issues 
on the state and federal levels. She also worked 
extensively with the Child Development Policy 
Institute, a statewide public policy organization, 
and was recognized by them in 2004 for her work in 
the early care and education field. She was at the 
National Association of Real Estate Investment Trusts 
in Washington, D.C. working on federal tax issues, 
and administered the association’s political action 
committee. Ms. Kwong holds a BA in International 
Affairs from George Washington University, and a JD 
from George Washington University Law School.

Brandi Braun 
Deputy Innovation Officer, City of Columbus

Brandi Braun is the Deputy Innovation Officer for the 
City of Columbus where she leads external affairs, 
government relations, communications and strategic 
planning efforts for Smart Columbus, an initiative born 
from the Smart City Challenge Grant, where Columbus 
beat out 77 other cities from across the country. Brandi 
also helps lead enterprise-wide innovation strategies 
aimed at improving efficiency and effectiveness 
throughout the City.

HPIO will be live-tweeting today’s forum @HealthPolicyOH. Follow the conversation by using the 
hashtag #HPIOforum

Join the conversation on twitter



Kimberly Anderson, Esq. 
Chief Legal Counsel, State Medical Board of Ohio

Kimberly Anderson is Chief Legal Counsel for the 
State Medical Board of Ohio. She has also served 
as the Assistant Executive Director for Investigations, 
Compliance & Enforcement with the Board since 
2007.  Prior to joining the Board, Ms. Anderson was 
the Chief Legal Counsel for the Ohio Department of 
Developmental Disabilities.  Ms. Anderson obtained 
her law degree from Capital University Law School 
and her undergraduate degree from Olivet 
Nazarene University in Kankakee, IL.  Ms. Anderson is 
admitted to practice in Ohio and the United States 
District Court of Ohio, Southern Division.

Teresa Lampl, LISW-S 
Interim CEO, The Ohio Council of Behavioral Health 
& Family Services Providers

Teresa Lampl is serving as the Interim CEO at The 
Ohio Council of Behavioral Health & Family Services 
Providers, a statewide trade and advocacy 
organization located in Columbus. In this role she 
advocates for public policies that support improving 
the health of Ohio’s communities and the well-being 
of Ohio’s families by promoting effective, efficient 
and sufficient behavioral health and family services. 

Ms. Lampl has more than 20 years of experience in 
community behavioral health. She has held both 
clinical and administrative positions in community 
behavioral health organizations prior to joining 
the Ohio Council in 2005. She has a bachelor’s of 
science degree in psychology and business from 
Muskingum College and a Master of Social Work 
degree from Ohio State University. She is a Licensed 
Independent Social Worker in Ohio. 

Scott Huddle RN, BSN 
Strategic Account Executive, OptumHealth

Scott Huddle is a 30-year employee of Optum and 
UnitedHealth Group. He has been in his current 
position as a Strategic Account Executive for the 
past 20 years. Scott is responsible for day to day 
relationships with UHC Health plans and supporting 
employer groups who utilize Optum products for 
medical, behavioral and financial services. 

Scott’s initial employment with Optum was a 10 
year period where he served as a Senior Clinical 
Team lead focusing on Care Coordination needs for 
United Behavioral Health members.

He holds a bachelor’s degree of nursing from 

the College of Mt. St. Joseph in Cincinnati, and a 
nursing diploma from Mansfield General Hospital in 
Mansfield, Ohio.

Prior to working for Optum, Scott was employed with 
Miami Valley Hospital as a behavioral health charge 
nurse in Dayton and as a high-risk behavioral case 
manager for a behavioral health outpatient clinic in 
the Dayton area.    

In his personal life, Scott currently serves his 
community as a 20-year veteran school board 
member and he is the immediate past president of 
the Southwest Ohio Regional Executive Committee 
for the Ohio School Boards Association. Additionally, 
Scott serves in a volunteer role with the Ohio State 
Highway Patrol as an Auxiliary Officer.  

Scott retired from the United States Air Force 
Reserves in 2010 at the rank of Major after 23 years 
of service.

Sara Zolinski, MPH 
Medicaid Health Systems Administrator, Ohio 
Department of Medicaid

Sara Zolinski received her MPH from Tulane 
School of Public Health and Tropical Medicine 
and has been a member of the Bureau of Health 
Plan Policy at the Ohio Department of Medicaid 
for the past 5 years.  Currently, Sara has been 
heavily involved with the Behavioral Health 
Redesign Initiative, telehealth, electronic visit 
verification, payment innovation and crafting 
the newly released standard authorization form. 
Sara also assists the Bureau with the rule writing 
process and contract management. Before 
joining policy with ODM, Sara was a Peace Corps 
health volunteer in The Gambia, West Africa. 

Brian Fowler, MPH 
Chief Data Officer, Ohio Department of Health

Brian Fowler currently serves as ODH’s Chief Data 
Officer and leads the Bureau of Informatics and 
Data Management (BIDM). BIDM is ODH’s effort 
to coordinate data, analytics and informatics 
across the department. In this role, Brian works 
to improve data access to stakeholders and the 
general public through the ODH data warehouse 
platform and oversees the department’s data 
science initiatives. Brian also acts as a liaison 
with Ohio’s health information exchanges 
and oversees ODH’s interoperability activities 
including the automation of data feeds. 

Panelist biographies



In previous roles, Brian has worked in infectious 
disease informatics, surveillance and outbreak 
response. Brian holds a master’s of public 
health degree from the Ohio State University 
and a bachelor’s degree from Kalamazoo 
College.

Dan Paoletti 
Chief Executive Officer, Ohio Health 
Information Partnership

Dan Paoletti is the Chief Executive Officer 
of the Ohio Health Information Partnership. 
Because of his previous work serving as a vice 
president with the Ohio Hospital Association 
(OHA) and chief operating officer of OHA 
Solutions, a strong partnership with the hospitals 
and health systems has been at the core of the 
organization’s success. As one of the founding 
executive board members of The Partnership, 
Dan has helped shape its vision, mission and 
policies since its inception. With more than 25 
years of experience in the healthcare industry, 
his consulting, executive management and 
health information technology expertise 
have influenced the start-up and success 
of several organizations. Dan also serves on 
the board and committees of the following 

organizations: DirectTrust, Health Policy Institute 
of Ohio, Healthcare Collaborative of Greater 
Columbus, Ohio Patient-Centered Primary 
Care Collaborative and OHA Solutions. 

Alex Vaillancourt, MS 
Chief Information Officer & Senior Vice President, 
Informatics, The Health Collaborative

Alex Vaillancourt is senior vice president & CIO 
of The Health Collaborative, a regional HIE and 
community healthcare facilitator primarily serving 
southwest Ohio, connecting clinical, claims and 
social determinants of health data to improve the 
health outcomes in the region.

Alex has over 25 years of experience in the 
Healthcare IT industry with leadership roles with 
small and large providers, payers and vendor 
environments. He is an active member of both 
the Healthcare Information Management Systems 
Society (HIMSS) and the College of Healthcare 
Information Management Executives (CHIME); 
organizations that strive to further the mission of 
what information and technology can do to 
improve patient care. He obtained his master’s 
degree in Electrical Engineering from Ohio State 
University.

Panelist biographies (cont.)

download presentation slides
Slides from today’s presentations and other resources are available at

https://www.healthpolicyohio.org/category/events/
or can be viewed by scanning this code using the QR code reader on your smartphone or tablet 



Notes



HPIO thanks our core funders, who are helping advance the health of 
Ohioans through informed policy decisions.
•	 Interact for Health
•	 Mt. Sinai Health Care Foundation
•	 The George Gund Foundation
•	 Saint Luke’s Foundation  of 

Cleveland
•	 The Cleveland Foundation
•	 HealthPath Foundation  of Ohio
•	 Sisters of Charity Foundation of 

Canton
•	 Sisters of Charity Foundation of 

Cleveland
•	 Cardinal Health Foundation
•	 North Canton Medical Foundation
•	 Mercy Health
•	 CareSource Foundation
•	 United Way of Central Ohio

Keep up-to-date with all HPIO events at 

 www.hpio.net/category/events/

Subscribe to the Ohio Health Policy News
Ohio Health Policy News is HPIO’s online publication that provides nonpartisan and objective summaries of 
state health policy news and information, as well as new national research and analysis that is relevant to Ohio 
policymakers and those who influence them. You can subscribe to a free weekly email of Policy News stories by 
visiting http://www.healthpolicynews.org and entering your e-mail address in the box on the left-hand column.
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